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December 17, 2021 
  
Dear Parents, Staff, and Nutley Community, 
  
We are writing to reiterate the Nutley Police Department communication that there is no credible 
information to suggest that the viral Tik Tok/Snapchat social media that has been publicized 
nationally poses a local threat to the Nutley Public Schools, and there have been no threats made 
against the district or any of our schools. 
  
The New Jersey Office of School Preparedness and Emergency Planning and the New Jersey Regional 
Operations and Intelligence Center informed districts that there is no viable intelligence to support 
the viral post as a legitimate threat to any school in New Jersey. 
  
As the Nutley Police Department previously communicated out of an abundance of caution there will 
be increased patrols at the schools today as an extra safety measure.  Our district security officers will 
also remain vigilant enforcing our safety and security protocols throughout the district. However, 
based on the investigation and information provided there is not a reason to believe any of our 
students or staff are in danger from the viral threat. 
  
As a district we continue to operate under the basic concept of: see something, say something, 
We ask that you remind your children not to share such messages and to continue to report any 
perceived threats that may come to their attention. 
  
Please know that although this particular social media threat is generic and has been deemed not 
credible, we will continue to monitor and investigate every report and situation in the interest of 
safety and security. If there is additional information provided to us, we will communicate again. 
  
Thank you for your continued support in keeping our students and staff safe. 
  
Sincerely, 

 

Dr. Julie Glazer 

Superintendent of Schools 

 


